
 

 

 

 
TO:  Dr. Koultourides and Members of Council    
 
FROM:  Dustin Anderson, Town Manager   
 
SUBJECT: Change Order No. 029 
 
DATE:  June 7, 2021  
 

 
Background 
The construction of 45th St included the installation of retaining walls at the underpass corners.  The 
contract plans included specific limits for T-Wall, limits for either Cut Wall or T-Wall, or specific limits of 
Cut Wall.   
 
Methodology  
Walsh Construction elected to use T-Wall for the construction of all four retaining walls.  Unit pricing of 
all retaining wall related items are very similar and confirm that each wall was intended to be constructed 
as T-Wall by the contractor.  Because there are existing pay items expected as Cut Wall construction, these 
items are being substituted at the same quantity and unit price for material acceptance purposes in 
accordance with INDOT specifications and requirements. 
 
The total cost of this change order is $0.00 and will be participating since the work is necessitated by the 
contract and is a substitution of participating items. 
 
If approved, this change order would be 0.000% of the original contract price and the total changes to 
date would be $1,641,582.92 or a 7.993% increase of the total project cost. 
 
This change order has been reviewed and approved by our construction engineering firm DLZ as well as 
INDOT.   
 
Recommendation  
By motion and roll-call vote, approve Change Order No. 029 for INDOT Contract B-36229 in the amount 
of $0.00. 
 
 


